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From: Outset Alec

To: Police Civilian Oversight Board
Subject: Chair and Vice-Chair Input
Date: Monday, December 7, 2020 5:04:12 PM

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Hello,

I am Alec Esther, a constituent in District 20, represented by Albouras on the Common
Council. I am advocating for Shadayra Kilfoy-Flores for Chair of the Police Community
Oversight Board and Ankita Bharadwaj for Vice-Chair.

Kilfoy-Flores and Bharadwaj have both continuously impressed the Madison community with
their comments at Common Council meetings (each of which I have attended since June).
Bharadwaj often provides statistical analysis and scholarship that fortifies their claims, which
indicates a thorough commitment to research and analysis that would bolster the investigative
objectives of the COB. Kilfoy-Flores has self-evidently demonstrated her ability to strengthen
community relations through their tireless advocacy work within the Madison art community
and through Madison's Community Response Team.

I wholly believe that these two members' backgrounds and efforts to center vulnerable
populations will provide both the sound judgment necessary to conduct the COB's important
investigations and build community trust between MPD and Madison constituents.

Thank you for your consideration,

Alec Esther
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From: Megan Spielbauer Sandate

To: Police Civilian Oversight Board
Subject: Madison Police Civilian Oversight Board
Date: Monday, December 7, 2020 4:18:25 PM

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Hello,

I am emailing to provide public comment on the meeting tonight at 5 PM. I want to
give my support to Shadayra Kilfoy-Flores as Chair and Ankeita Baradahj as Vice
Chair. Shadayra's experiences make them an excellent choice to be chair as they are
very familiar with MPD as well as alternative forms of public safety. Madison deserves
for this board to be led by people who have a proactive approach to public safety.
Thank you,

Megan Spielbauer Sandate
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From: Mary Carolla

To: Police Civilian Oversight Board
Subject: PCOB Chair
Date: Monday, December 7, 2020 3:20:57 PM

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Dear members of the Police Civilian Oversight Board,

I am a Madison resident, and | am writing to you today to support the election of Shadayra Kilfoy-Flores
as chair of the PCOB. As a lifelong Madisonian, Shadayra has dedicated herself to working toward
ending racial disparities and creating an equitable community for all. Indeed, she has spent thousands of
hours working toward the creation of this very board. Shadayra has the knowledge and experience to
take the potential of this board into real, meaningful, and lasting change. | trust her leadership.

Thank you,

Mary Carolla
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From: Mitnick, Matt

To: Police Civilian Oversight Board
Subject: Shadayra Kilfoy-Flores for Chair and Ankita Bharadwaj for Vice Chai
Date: Monday, December 7, 2020 5:28:04 PM

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Dear Madison Police Civilian Oversight Board,
Please select Shadayra Kilfoy-Flores for Chair and Ankita Bharadwaj for Vice Chair of this body.

Shadayra has the knowledge, experience, and character necessary to lead this group. Her
work with the Leadership Council of the Neighborhood Organizing Institute and Community
Response Team speak volumes. Shadayra also understands how to get things done within this
corrupt suste, as she is someone who has been involved with the Police and Fire Commission's
process and has been at the center of the Ad Hoc Committee's very important work.

Having several law degrees makes Ankita uniquely qualified to create accountability in this
system. In addition, her nonprofit experience with YGB, VDLF, and other organizations
demonstrate that she will have the community in mind throughout her work.

Please support these two candidates.

Best,

Matthew Mitnick
202 N Brooks St



mailto:mmitnick@wisc.edu

mailto:pcob@cityofmadison.com




From: Andy Heidt

To: Police Civilian Oversight Board

Cc: Mayor; Rummel, Marsha

Subject: Supporting Shadayra Kilfoy-Flores as Chair of Committee
Date: Monday, December 7, 2020 9:11:17 AM

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Dear Police Civilian Oversight Board Members,

I am writing to support Ms. Kilfoy-Flores for Chair. Her work on this issue has been proactive
from the start. With 'Shady' as chair we have a real chance to get at the racial disparities in
community policing that have haunted our community for decades. I am sure there are

other members qualified to be chair, but no one has the depth and breath of lived experience,
proactive toil and the heart and mind to push this committee to successfully meeting its intent.

Her common sense experience and lived passion set the stage for this committee to be

successful, not just producing another pretty report and placing it in the file of the public
record, but leading a consensus to real and positive change for our community.

Please elect Shadayra Kilfoy-Flores chair of the Police Civilian Oversight Committee.
Thank you,
Andy Heidt

3128 St Paul Ave
Madison, WI 53714
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